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OMAN REPRESENTATIVE:  Mr. President, at the outset my delegation would like to express its thanks and appreciation for holding this plenary meeting of the GA to consider the resolution of the special twelfth session of the Human Rights Council contained in document S12/1 and the framework of the item entitled "Report of the Human Rights Council" and for your sincere and dedicated efforts which my country values very much to hold this meeting at the request of many countries and geographic and political groups.

I would also like to express our support for the statements of Syria on behalf of the OIC and the statement of Egypt on behalf of NAM.  

Mr. President, the GA meets today to discuss a highly important issue related to the violations of human rights, namely the vicious Israeli aggression against the occupied Palestinian territory, particularly the massacres perpetrated by Israel against civilians in Gaza Strip during the period 17, December 2008 to 18, January 2009.  

In the indescribable massacres against the Palestinian people by the Israeli occupying forces led to the death of more than 1,400 Palestinian martyrs and thousands of wounded.  It also led to the bombing and destruction of houses and the headquarters of the United Nations which enjoy international privileges and immunities.  

The sultanate of Oman welcomes the conclusions and recommendations reached by the international fact-finding mission established by the Human Rights Council under Judge Richard Goldstone, which was also reaffirmed by the Human Rights Council in its resolution of 16, October 2009 during its twelfth special session.

Mr. President, on more than one occasion, the report confirmed the commission of the Israeli authorities of war crimes and crimes against humanity.  It also confirmed that the Israelis siege against Gaza Strip represents a policy of collective punishment and a violation by Israel, the occupying power of the fourth Geneva Convention.  The report also enumerated many crimes including using the Palestinian civilians as human shields.  

The international community should have a firm stand against the Israeli war crimes and it should hold it accountable and compensate the victims.  This is important and should not be condoned and it should not be dealt without the necessarily seriousness.  My delegation is of the view that the pursuit of the perpetrators of the violation of international humanitarian law and those who committed wars against humanity would make Israeli officials understand the need to move forward on the track of the peace process in the Middle East and to be keen on establishing just and comprehensive peace.

Mr. President, my delegation is of the view that ignoring the conclusions and recommendations contained in the fact-finding mission on the Gaza war would represent a true setback in the field of human rights since the adoption of the universal declaration of human rights.  

The parlance of war and military escalation is futile.  The only way to ensure the security of Israel is through negotiation with the legitimate representative of the Palestinian people in order to reach a just and comprehensive peace that would ensure peace, stability and security for all parties.

In conclusion, my delegation calls through you upon the Security Council to discharge its full responsibility as the body responsible for the maintenance of international peace and security.  Thank you Mr. President.  

